
Dear Friend,

As part of a global community, we want unreached people everywhere 
to hear about Jesus, to see him in action, and to learn how to follow him.

Shortwave remains an integral part of our multimedia strategy for 
achieving this.  From Japan to Myanmar to the far north of India, Reach 
Beyond’s broadcasts are heard in hard to reach places. 

I recently spoke with our team leader in India, Pastor Sam, who told me, 
“At this time Shortwave continues to be a key means of communicating 
with people across India.  Please tell your team to keep doing what 
they’re doing.  God is using them.”  Below is a testimony we received 
from Sugamya –

“I am a widow and I have no one to take care of me. I lost 
my job during this pandemic and I was helping in a 
company as a cleaner. Since the company was shut down, 
I was not able to earn money and have no relatives to ask 
for help. For a few days, someone helped me buy rice and 
gave me 1,000 Rupees for vegetables (just under $20). 
After that I had no one to seek help from. I was thinking in 
my heart as to why I should live, and had almost given up. 
I tuned in to your radio program to hear the word of God. 
The song and the word lifted my spirit and reminded me 
that “God will not leave me nor forsake me”. God saved my 
life, and I also got back my job. Please continue to speak 
the word of God, it saved my life. It will surely save many, I 
believe!” 

Since May this year we have also been using WhatsApp to distribute 
short, encouraging audio messages in 5 different languages and seen it 
grow to reaching over 20,000 people.
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I continue to be excited with how the Lord multiplies the fruit from our 
efforts in ways that exceed our capability. Ramu’s short testimony 
provides an example –

“I am a taxi driver, and not allowed to work during this 
pandemic and lockdown. I was helping a lady to open her 
clinic shutter, when another man came and thanked me for 
my help, since he was supposed to do that work. I was 
sharing about my situation to him. He then shared a 
WhatsApp message to encourage me, before praying for 
me. He told me that God will surely bless me and will not 
leave me. I have now started receiving these messages 
instantly through WhatsApp. I should tell you that I was not 
a believer until I received this message. I am forwarding 
this message to so many people.”

Thank you once again for your support and your prayers. You are very 
much part of what we do.

Kind regards

Dale Stagg, CEO

P.S.  There are so many other stories I could share of lives changed 
through the sharing of the Gospel. If you want to hear these through our 
email updates, please let us know.


